
Dated:  8th May 2018 
 

Portsmouth City Council (Portsdown Hill Road) (Temporary Prohibition of Driving, 
Waiting and Loading) (No.43) Order 2018 

 
Notice is hereby given that Portsmouth City Council intends to make the above Order under 
Section 16A of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. 
 
The Order comes into operation from 22nd May 2018 and the effect will be as follows:- 
 
A) TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF DRIVING, LOADING AND WAITING  

 
PORTSDOWN HILL ROAD 
 

 
From its junction with WIDLEY WALK to its 
junction with MILL LANE for a distance of 
approximately 0.5 miles. 
 

 
B) REASON FOR THE ORDER 
 To facilitate the filming of 'Lyrebird'. 

 
C) DURATION OF THE ORDER 

It is anticipated that the event will take less than 2 hours to complete between 10am and 
3pm on 22nd May 2018.  Notwithstanding the above it is expected that the Order will be in 
place between 10am and 3pm for a further 2 days in the event of any issues with adverse 
weather on 22nd May 2018. 
 

D) DIVERSION 
Traffic will be diverted from Portsdown Hill Road, along London Road and onto 
Southwick Hill Road and vice versa.  
Pedestrian access will be maintained to businesses.  
 

Pam Turton, Assistant Director of Transport, Environment and Business Support, Portsmouth 
City Council, Civic Offices, Portsmouth PO1 2NE 
 
 


